

13 February 2017

Mr R Anthony FYI.org.nz

Dear Sir/Madam

OIA Request 17/140

I refer to your email dated 6 January 2017 in which you requested information on the installation documentation relating to the new emergency warning equipment installed in frontline New Zealand Police Vehicles, specifically emergency lighting and sirens. You also wanted us to include each items description, make, model, part number and supplier, this to be post November 2015 when Wade NZ Group (law enforcement division) were awarded the contract for the fit out of Police vehicles.

When the Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment (MBIE) went out for tender for All of Government, Vehicles Tender in 2015, Holden NZ won the Police Schedule to supply our Prime vehicle which is the Holden Evoke sedan with a Wade Group fitout.

The Request for Proposal (RFP) included user specifications for a turn-key solution for a prime vehicle. NZ Police did not specify components to be used by make, model or part number. This information is not available to Police as it is held by an independent contractor engaged by Police.

You have the right, under section 28(3) of the Official Information Act 1982, to ask the Ombudsman to review my decision if you are not satisfied with the way I have responded to your request.

Yours sincerely

Andrew MacArthur

National Manager: Infrastructure